

HARRISON FIRE DEPARTMENT

206 HARRISON AVENUE HARRISON, NEW YORK 10528 914-835-1106 Chief Ralph Straface

Chief Vito L. Faga Jr.

Chief Henry Mohr

September 30, 2021

Ronald Belmont, Supervisor and Members of the Town Board

Re: Town Board Meeting of October 7, 2021

I respectfully request approval for the increase in the contract with J.R. Contracting and Environmental Consulting in the amount of \$250,000. The original contract approval was for \$4,143,000. This increase will bring the new

upset limit to \$4,393,000. The reason for the increase is for the remediation of contaminated soil located in the construction site of the new firehouse addition.

Funding for this increase is available in Capital Project 21F203, New Firehouse

Addition. In addition, kindly authorize the Law Department to reflect said increase within the current contract language and authorize the Purchasing

Department to increase Purchase Order #411681 to J.R. Contracting and Environmental Consulting by \$250,000, bringing the new purchase order amount to \$4,393,000.

Ralph Straface, Chief of Department